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SUPER HYPER CANDY WARRIOR  

AKA My Roommate’s a Waifu! 

 

The Short begins inside of the house or apartment where we see a guy 
named David, who is on his laptop, checking out some emails. Then we 
see a teenage girl named Asako and her sidekick, Meebow. Both of 
them are in an 2D anime in the style of Roger Rabbit. She walks in 

to see David.  

 

ASAKO: 

Hi David-Chan! 

 

DAVID: 

Oh, hey. 

 

ASAKO: 

What are you doing? 

 

DAVID: 

Just checking some emails. 

 

ASKAO: 

Emails? From Japan? 

 

DAVID: 

Well there’s one. 

 

Meebow climbs on the couch nearby David. He begins to speak in his 
High Pitch kawaii voice. Kinda like Pikachu. 

 

MEEBOW: 

Meebow! 

 

DAVID: 

Not right now, Meebow. I’m busy. 



MEEBOW: 

Meebow? 

 

DAVID: 

You do know you can talk, right? 

 

Meebow begins to talk in his normal English voice. It was a deep 
raspy voice. 

 

MEEBOW: 

Nah, screw it. Been practicing with my voice to attract some ladies. 
So, what’s on the email? 

 

DAVID: 

It’s from your anime friends, saying how much they miss you and they 
are planning to come over and see you how you are getting on next 

week. 

 

ASAKO: 

(Exclaims of Excitement) Ah! Can’t wait to see my old friends again! 
It’s been a very long time since I last saw them! 

 

DAVID: 

It’s only been two days since you move here while being an exchange 
student.  

 

ASAKO: 

Still, it feels like an eternity! Do you want to play video games? 

 

DAVID: 

Not now. 

 

ASAKO:  

How about Super Mario? 

 

 



DAVID: 

No. 

 

ASAKO: 

Splatoon? 

 

DAVID: 

No.  

 

ASAKO: 

Pokémon?  

 

DAVID: 

No! 

 

ASAKO: 

If you don’t want to play a game, we could do other things like 
listen to J-Pop songs, Watch an anime marathon like Dragon Ball, 

Sailor Moon, Attack on Titan, My Hero Academia or we can even go out 
to do some shopping toget-. 

 

DAVID: 

I said no! Look, I’m trying to look through my emails. How about if 
you get something to eat? 

 

ASAKO: 

(Sighs) Okay. 

 

She walks away into the kitchen. David sighs and continues to look 
his emails. Suddenly, there was a loud crashing sound from the 
Kitchen. David jumped and runs up to the kitchen. He finds Asako 

with her sword and see his fridge destroyed. 

 

MEEBOW: 

What the Fuji!  

 



 

DAVID: 

What the hell did you do?! 

 

ASAKO: 

Sorry, I couldn’t find the handle but I manage to get it open. 

 

DAVID: 

With a freakin sword!? Looks at this, I have to get a new fridge and 
some more groceries now! I only got them today! 

 

MEEBOW: 

Asako-Chan, next time you could have ask me to open it for you. 

 

ASAKO: 

I know, I should have ask first. 

 

DAVID: 

Why would you bring your sword with you anyway? 

 

ASKAO: 

Forgive me for my mishap but I am still a super hyper Candy Warrior 
who protects from evil back in my hometown, defeating my mortal 

enemies. I have a feeling one of them is coming here. 

 

DAVID: 

Don’t be stupid, They’re not coming here. 

 

ASAKO: 

You may never know.  

 

MEEBOW: 

Yeah right, it’s not like some random monster freak appears from 
nowhere with no explainable reason to create some horrendous hent-. 

 



Suddenly there was a crash from the other side of the room. David 
rushes in to see what it was and in the living room with windows  
broken from behind, was a massive green octopus like creature. It 

roars in a bubbling matter.  

 

DAVID: 

The hell is that? 

 

CREATURE: 

Yo, where’s that Candy Warrior? I have to come all this way to have 
some unfinished business. 

 

MEEBOW:  

Oh boy… 

 

ASKAO: 

Stand back! I’ll take care of this. Time to transform!  

 

She pulls her heart gem from her pocket and puts her arm into the 
air and shouts out. 

 

ASAKO: 

HYPER, CANDY POWER!!! 

 

Asako transforms into her alter ego, Super Hyper Candy Warrior. Her 
transformation took ten seconds in the style of Sailor Moon.  

 

CREATURE: 

Wha?! I didn’t know you can transform! 

 

ASAKO: 

Hey, at least it take too long like Sailor Moon. Let’s fight! 

 

The Fight begins in the apartment. She took out her sword and swayed 
at it, fighting against its tentacles. David hides behind the couch. 
She then flips and tries to stab it into the creature’s brain. But 
the creature blocked it. But the creature manages to grip her. 



CREATURE:  

Ready for some Rule 34? 

 

ASAKO: 

Not quite. Meebow! Use your attack! 

 

MEEBOW: 

Got it. (Inhales and then gives out his deep toned monstrous voice) 
MEEBOW!!! 

 

Then he transforms into a giant form of himself and slices through 
its tenacles, freeing her. She picks up the sword and slices the 
creature into half right before the creature makes his last words. 

 

ASAKO: 

(Speaks in her Japanese language) I banish you back to your deadly 
dimension!  

 

CREATURE: 

Aw, crap. 

 

 The creature turns into a silhouette after being sliced and then it 
disappears. Meebow transforms back into his normal self.  

 

MEEBOW: 

Meebow! 

 

Asako transforms back to normal herself. She points her sword in the 
air. 

 

ASAKO: 

Victory! Huh? 

 

She then turns to David. He was surprised as he climbs out from 
behind the couch. 

 



ASAKO: 

David-Chan! You okay? 

 

DAVID: 

That was……something. 

 

ASAKO: 

Told you. 

 

David was speechless about what he just saw. 

 

ASAKO: 

Wanna play Super Mario?  

 

MEEBOW: 

I do! 

 

DAVID: 

How long are you willing to stay here for again? 

 

Then it cuts to black and the credits roll. 

 

THE END 

 

 


